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What a year we have had with this being our Centenary year and special events taking place throughout the year.

We began by opening the year with a family event at the clubhouse on 2nd January which included target bowls, a quiz and plenty of food. This was followed by the official opening of the green on 15th April at which we replicated the 1924 photograph of the original bowls club members.

In May we played a match against The Welsh Bowling Association President's side drawn from clubs across Wales and followed this by a game with the other sections of the CAC. Both games were a huge success.

In June we held a Family BBQ and Captain's Day in which everyone was encouraged to have a go at bowls. You can imagine the fun we all had watching the determined efforts of the "would be" bowlers.

This was followed by our Centenary Tour to Tenby in late June with a match against Saundersfoot which we lost and followed by one against Swansea which we won.

July saw the return of our Charity Triples which involved 24 teams from clubs in south east Wales. The tournament was won by a team from Whitchurch and we raised £1500 for our nominated charity The Stroke Association.

On 4th August we held our Centenary Dinner in the Gareth Edwards lounge in the CAC. It was a wonderful evening with good food provided by Jason and his staff and music provided by a local band. We used the occasion to present the cheque from the Charity Triples to the representative of The Stroke Association. It was pleasing to see representatives from the other sections at the dinner.

We plan to end the year of events with a carol concert in December.

Sadly, we lost one of our long standing members recently, Jim Cornish. Our thoughts and prayers go out to his wife Sheila and his family

Our club competition finals took place on 23rd and 24th September.  My congratulations go to Alan Meyer who won the Club Championship and to all the other winners of the various events and my commiserations go to the losers. There is always next year to get your revenge.

While all this was going on, we were fully committed to meeting all our matches in the four leagues that we play in, plus the Carruthers Shield which involves all the bowls clubs in Wales. I am pleased to say that we reached the last 16 of the Carruthers Shield, one of only two Cardiff teams to do so. Our PG1 side won promotion to Division 3 finishing in second place and the other three teams finished in mid table in their respective leagues. My thanks go out to all the team captains, Alick Rayer, Phil Edwards and Steve Abberley for getting us through the season and making it such a successful one.

I must also thank the Officers and members of the Management team for their wholehearted support in running the club. Phil Edwards as Secretary, Peter Christian The Treasurer, Alan Meyer The Centenary Events Organiser, Ray Bridges our barman and Kevin Bush our Fixture Secretary. Without them the club would cease to function. Special thanks also go to Ken Thorne, Peter Christian, Billy Gould and myself for maintaining the green and it's surrounds. The green was at its best throughout the season and we received compliments from all the visiting teams. One last special mention to Abbie Gibbins and Keith Morgan for the support they have given us this year.

I look forward with great enthusiasm to next year which I am sure will be as positive as this one has been.

Chris Barrett

Bowls Club Chairman.

